Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 588 October 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 14th September 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Sally Downing, Martin Dodd and Marcus Oxendale.

Planning Applications for consideration:-

18/00823/HOUSE 27 Castle Side, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a single storey rear extension. Decision – No Objection.

18/00768/HOUSE Holly Tree Cottage, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey side extension, detached single garage, replacement of existing front artificially leading UPVC windows with timber Yorkshire Light style windows and replacement of front and side UPVC entrance doors with timber doors and installation of 1.8m high entrance gates to drive. Decision – No Objection.

Planning decisions or appeals received:-

18/00645/HOUSE Fiveways, 5 Stonelands Close, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a single storey side extension to the west elevation. APPROVED.

18/00687/HOUSE 1 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a single storey & rear extension. APPROVED.

Parking Notice

The Parish Council would like to remind residents that there is strictly no parking on the Little Green. They would also ask for residents to be considerate when parking throughout the village, including ensuring that cars are not parked blocking or part blocking footpaths.

Sheriff Hutton War Memorial

During preparations for the commemoration of the end of World War 1 it has been suggested by a number of people that whilst there is a War Memorial in the Parish Church there should also be a secular War Memorial located somewhere in the actual village, to commemorate people from the parish who lost their lives fighting for their country in all wars. This suggestion has been passed to the Parish Council for consideration and the views of local residents are welcomed regarding whether this is something the village would like to see. At this stage this is only a consideration. If there is a requirement the Parish Council would look to create a working group who would investigate this further. Please contact the Clerk with your views.

Donations

The Parish Council have recently made a donation of £500.00 to St Helen and the Holy Cross Church to help with the annual costs associated with the upkeep of the Parish Burial ground.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 12th October 2018 in the Village Hall @ 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends –200 Club

September's prize winners were 7, 56, 76, 135 and 220.

WW1 Centenary Weekend - update

As mentioned in previous newsletters we are planning to have a WW1 Centenary weekend on 10/11 November. Plans are now being firmed up. There will, of course, be the Remembrance Service at the parish church on Sunday 11th November as this is where the village memorial is sited.

There will be a display at the Village Hall on Saturday 10th between 1pm and 4pm with photos, artefacts, biographies of those who went to war and those who died, memories of local people. We're also going to reflect on what it was like living in Sheriff between 1914-1918, and also the impact of war on the men/women and their families' mental and physical health. Some schoolchildren are going to be interviewing villagers on their family memories. There will be refreshments available.

The idea of a permanent memorial stone has been referred to the Parish Council for further exploration and consideration.

We are building up the number of knitted red poppies. There are also a number of purple ones to reflect the animals who died. Please would you give to Barbara Grinham by October 24th. Patterns are still available from Barbara on 878476.

You'll also be able to see the Sheriff version of "there but not there". You may have heard of this national initiative of perspex figures to represent those who went to war. We have our own Sheriff version which is currently under development and will be a very fitting tribute. We are hoping to site our figures as close as possible to where the people lived. They should be sited between the two weeks before Remembrance Sunday and for a week afterwards.

We also hope to have a concert of WW1 related poems, readings, songs and music in the Village Hall. This will be on Sunday 11th at 2pm, last for about two hours and have a interval with refreshments.

Groups involved in the planning are the History Group, parish council, both churches and the primary school. If you have any ideas please do contact Jill Hodges on 878595. We are really appreciative of the suggestions, help and involvement of others so far.

Further and final update in November's newsletter.

Village Ramble

The autumn colours should be at their best, the pace not too demanding and the company friendly. The October ramble – which is on **Thursday October 25**th – will take us through some local countryside for up to 5 miles and end with a pub lunch. Do come along and join us for an enjoyable walk in beautiful scenery. We will meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided.

Pensioners' Luncheon Club

The Pensioners' Luncheon Club restarts its weekly meals on Tuesday, October 2nd at 12.30 in the Village Hall. If you are over 65 come and sit down and enjoy a home cooked, two course meal for £5.00. Transport can be arranged. If you are younger, come along as we need two more people to help the teams cook and serve.

Phone Wendy Haste, 878581.

British Legion Memorial Crosses

People are invited to make a donation and place their memorial cross in a Memorial Garden by The Highwayman. The cross can be in memory of someone from the village or a relative who went to war or who died. If you would like to reserve your cross(es) please contact Neil Hodges on 878595.

Super-Mobile Library The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays October 12th and 26th**.

Gardening Club

Our meeting this month on Wednesday 17th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall has the interesting title "Do you know what is happening in your garden?" The speaker is Barry Bishop.

As there are several new families in the village I just add that anyone is welcome to come to our meetings without being a member. We will do our best to make you welcome and join the club.

Tips for October

Tidy up the flower borders but don't be in a big hurry to cut back the late flowering asters, rudbeckias, eryngiums, globe thistles and several other hardy herbaceous perennials, their seed heads will provide food for finches, tits and other small birds.

Clear up the vegetable and fruit areas of any crop debris and weeds. Compost 'clean' material Bin any diseased material and seeding and perennial weed roots.

Maintain good garden hygiene by picking up and destroying diseased fruit e.g. brown rot on apples (common this year) including 'mummified' fruit still hanging on apple and plum trees. This will help to avoid 'carrying over' to next years crop. Likewise potatoes and tomatoes with blight, carrots with tunnelling carrot fly grubs, rust on leeks, black spot and rust on rose foliage and dead twigs. Bin or burn.

Purchase and plant onion sets whilst the soil is relatively warm. Also tulip bulbs should be planted this month, 15 to 20 cms deep.

Hyacinths and other bulbs and corms for containers and pots should be planted in free draining compost. Water in thoroughly and place on a sheltered well drained surface. Cover pots and containers with a 10 to 15 cm layer of soil or clean, old compost.

Allow the bulbs/corms to develop naturally and form a good root system plus 50 to 75mm of tpp growth before lifting from this plunge bed.

Any vacant soil can be dug, incorporate compost or manure in moderation. Organic matter if the 'life blood' of this soil and will maintain/improve structure, drainage and soil fertility.

On wet days clean and sterilise the greenhouse/conservatory, peruse seed and plant catalogues, plan for 2019 and order early.

Murder in a Roaring 20's Night Club Saturday, October 13th

Book now for an evening of Murder, Mystery and Suspense ~ not to mention a three course meal being included in the price ~

Enjoy a meal with friends, be entertained and help the intrepid detective solve the case.

All this for just £15 per person

There are the last few tickets remaining for **An Evening to Die For** which is in support of the Village Hall

Call Jenny McMillan on 879175 or 07920 175498 - now!

Stillington Surgery

Seasonal Flu Clinics

Bookings are now being taken for flu vaccinations for patients 65 years and over and those in the at risk groups

Please contact the surgery to make an appointment telephone 01347 810332

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Saturday October 27th 1-4pm Village Hall - The Village and its Personalities.

An invitation to join us for refreshments and a sharing of memories of some village personalities, people who have made a difference in the community, villagers such Alan Farnaby and Robin Wardell will be profiled. Your stories (and we are certain that you have many) will bring many a smile with an exchange of lovely memories for us to record in the archives. So come and enjoy a chat and a couple of hours down memory lane. Entrance £3 includes refreshments. All monies raised towards running of the archives.

Tuesday November 27th 7.30pm Village Hall - Remembrance At this poignant time in 2018 it is right that we remember those who gave their lives for our Country and our Peace. **Neil Hodges** will be presenting **WWI and WWII including the Boer War**, it is also an opportunity to view Neil's publication 'Sheriff Hutton and Farlington War Memorials' an account of those who left to fight, those who returned and those who sadly didn't.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments.

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

The Sheriff Hutton Village Market Team continue to make progress towards the first markets on Sunday 17th March, Sunday 14th April and Sunday 19th May 2019.

We would like to particularly thank Justine Warner for her time and effort in producing a logo for the market and also Bass Stewart for his efforts in producing the village market website. We hope in the near future this will 'go live'.

One of the main aims of the market is to promote local traders producing high quality hand and homemade goods. We would therefore like to take this opportunity to ask any local residents who may be interested in hiring a stall on market days to get in touch with us via mail@shvm.co.uk. If you would prefer to contact us by telephone, please ring Sally Fairweather on 07719 624033.

On market days, we will be offering local clubs/groups/associations the opportunity to raise funds for their cause by running a refreshments stall from the village hall kitchen. Again, if any local groups would be interested in this, please email mail@shvm.co.uk, or alternatively telephone Meg Ashbridge on 01347 878136.

Finally for now, we would love to hear from anyone interested in being involved in the market in other ways, such as being a member of the committee, or by giving help and support on the day. We aim for this to be a venture for the community, run by the community, so the more people involved the merrier!

We hope you are as excited as we are!

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL

October 19th - eyes down at 7.30pm PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! £100 Jackpot – everybody welcome Next dates November 16th and December 7th

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Sheriff Hutton Bowls and Cricket Clubs are being supported by the Jumblies on October 20th. We trust the important social and sporting work carried out by the clubs will receive wide support with donations of clothes, bric-a-brac and in particular cakes as well as your attendance if you are available. Thank you!

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists October 2018

The Yorkshire Mining Museum at Wakefield tells the story of coal mining through the centuries along with the chance to go underground if one is brave enough. But there was also plenty to see above ground and with the whole site stretching to forty five acres a day really isn't enough to see everything. Well worth a visit.

This was the last of our summer field trips and our next meeting will be at the Village Hall on Wednesday 3rd October at 7.30pm. Our speaker will be Dave Newman talking on Rainbows to Diamonds - shedding new light on the colour of crystals and gemstones.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995

Message from the Jumblies -

Well after all that lovely warm sunny weather we were quite disappointed that it rained on the day of our September Jumble Sale. However it did not deter our loyal supporters and some new buyers too. Once again Radio York called on us whilst we were setting up, as part of the Finders Keepers programme so we had the benefit of some good extra publicity.

The supporting group had worked extremely hard to make sure we had a good amount of jumble and there was a very good response from local people so there were lots of bargains to be had. Together with the fantastic cake stall, tombola and raffle the total raised for the York Respiratory Group was £2,121, which brings our running total to date to £14,884.

The amount raised at our annual Macmillan World's Coffee Morning will be given in the November News

Our next Sale will be on **Saturday 20th October** to raise money for our own village **Bowls and Cricket Clubs**. As usual donations of good condition bric-a-brac, books, toys, shoes, linen and in particular clothing will be most appreciated and can be brought to the Village Hall between 9am and 11am on the morning of the sale. The main sale starts at 2pm but the doors will be open at 1pm for the sale of books and cakes.

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

The Poppy Appeal will run between 28th October and 11th November. Sellers will be calling upon you but if they miss you Poppies will be available from The Post Office, The Highwayman and the Castle Inn.

As well as poppies small Wooden Remembrance Crosses will be available as usual and as part of the village World War I Commemoration extra supplies have been ordered for people to purchase and include in the display in The Square. These can be obtained from the Poppy Sellers, direct from me or from Neil Hodges.

Penny Bean Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Greetings to all my customers! Thank you for your custom and loyalty over the last 6 years. I have so enjoyed giving you lifts but I've decided it's the right time for me to return to my old job. I'm not hanging up my keys just yet and I shall honour all existing bookings but from now my availability will be much reduced.

BUT...is there anyone out there who would be interested in taking over?

Lovely customers, flexible hours.

Contact me in confidence (What's said in the cab stays in the cab!)

01347 878710 07769 21 29 23

helen.hendry@ymail.com

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

Sheriff Hutton	7 th	11.00	Family Harvest and Holy Communion	
	14 th	10.00am	Morning Worship	
	28th	9.30am	Holy Communion	
Farlington	14th	11.15am	Shortened Matins (BCP)	
	28 th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	
Marton	7 th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	
	21st	6pm	Celtic Eucharist	

Benefice Service	21 st	10.30am	Benefice Service at Sutton

The Family Harvest Festival at St Helen's will be on **Sunday**, **7**th **October at 11am**.

It will be a family service, led by Rev. Steve and lunch will be provided. There will be activities for the children. We are really looking forward to seeing you there.

Sheriff Hutton Play Area

Thanks to Jock Fairclough the swings are now back in action and are still as popular as ever and other repairs have also been completed.

The response to the appeal in the September News for new members to join the Play Area Committee was disappointing, with only one person keen to help by offering his expertise.

The area is well used and enjoyed by local children and as stated previously, the Village Hall Trustees fund grass cutting and insurance but upkeep of the existing equipment and any replacements have always been funded by the community. Unfortunately the cost of the repair work carried out recently has greatly depleted the amount of money held in the Play Area Account.

We do, therefore, urgently need to recruit new members to the Play Area Committee, mainly to look at ways to raise money to secure the future of the area. The safety of children is of paramount importance therefore the equipment has to be maintained in a safe condition. Please call me if you are interested in the upkeep of this valuable village asset.

We need your help – Please contact me Penny Bean 01347 878392

Playgroup

We will be holding our annual Kids' Stuff Sale on Saturday 3rd November 2 - 4pm. We welcome donations of good quality toys and equipment (no car seats) - please drop off at the Village Hall from 9.30am to 11.30am.

Playgroup relies heavily on fundraising to stay open and is very grateful for all the support we receive from the village.

Full and half day sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday between 9am – 3pm. We currently have spaces for 2,3, & 4 year olds. Please get in touch on 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book your free trial

Glebe Conservation Area

Regular users of the Glebe will be aware that the sheep have returned for their autumn grazing. The trustees would ask everyone who uses the area to ensure that the gates are securely closed on arriving in and leaving the Glebe. Many thanks.

It is disappointing that in a village such as ours the Glebe has been once again this year the target for malicious behaviour, which has to date included theft of gate closure bungee wires, propping open the gate from the churchyard, tying of gates to prevent opening and theft of notices. The police have been informed, and the trustees ask all sensible villagers who use the Glebe to report anything they perceive to be amiss to any trustee, and if possible put it right.

To those responsible for these acts: please stop!

The Methodist Church

On the last Sunday of September we celebrated the harvest season and now we really move into autumn and look for those wonderful country colours before we begin to come indoors for the warmth through winter. In the church we too are ready to come inside and share fellowship with one another. The Guild is on Monday afternoon, Drop in for Coffee on Wednesday, There's a feature film show too on the third Thursday in the month, each with a welcome invitation to come and share a time with friends. So please accept our invitation to come and bring your friend too, we will be so pleased to see you.

Sunday services in October

7th 10.30 a.m. The service will be at Thornton le Clay, with Rev E Cushion.

14th 10.30 a.m. Mr Andy Skitt

21st 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Haith

28th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion).

Additional Activities

Mondays 2.00 p.m. Guild (See programme details below).

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. Church open to pray for the world and its problems.

10 00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and chat in the Miss Ward room.

Thursday (18th October) 2 for 2.30p.m. Full Length Feature Film

Guild Programme

Monday afternoon at 2.00 p.m. in the Miss Ward room. It begins with a short time of devotion, before the planned speaker and we end by 3.30 p.m. after a cup of tea and biscuit. A collection is taken to cover any expenses and any end of season balance is shared among charities at the the last meeting.

Please feel free to come to any meeting that you wish, we will be very pleased to make you welcome. Monday 15th Rev Ann Freestone, who was Chaplain to Castle Howard.

22nd Derek Arrowsmith will present a Musical Afternoon.

29th Sister Margaret Ann just retired from the Harton Benefice.

Christmas Shoeboxes

On Wednesday 31st October we will be filling shoeboxes with presents for children who will not receive any other gift for christmas. Each year we have been able to fill over 100 boxes and we do hope this can be maintained as some of our supporters have left the area. We will be in the church from 10.00 a.m. and do come along and give a hand if you are able.

Any gifts of toys, toiletries, stationery, knitted hats, scarves and gloves that can be part of a shoebox would be appreciated. Transport is a significant cost to Samaritan Purse who is the organising charity and we try to cover our share with any donations we receive.

There is a shortage this year of shoeboxes with separate lids if you do have any please let us know on 878471. Shoeboxes please NOT boot or small slipper boxes. Thankyou for your support.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Our meeting on Wednesday 12th September was well attended; we had a few visitors which is always a pleasure. The speaker was Jean Yorston she came to tell us about her passion for antiques. She buys and sells antiques at various markets and fairs around the country. Jean brought a few of her collection for us to see from a huge brass kettle to candleholders to a beautiful wooden tray and bowl from Thompsons of Kilburn.

The next meeting on Wednesday 10th October at 7.30pm is a talk by Bryony Grassie from The British Red Cross.

Just a note to remind people about our meeting on November 14th we have The Yorkshire Film Archives coming to do a show called 100 years of film. This will have photos from Sheriff Hutton, Strensall and other local areas. This will be open to anyone to attend if they wish.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Club Competitions.

The Ladies Doubles competition was postponed and will now be on Saturday October 6th, partners will be drawn for at 1.15pm for a 1.30pm start.

Come along for a friendly afternoon's tennis.

The Men's final was between the defending champion Josh Williams and relative new comer Mark Newbold, it was a closely contested 3 set match with some hard hitting tennis. Congratulations to Mark who eased ahead in the third set to take the trophy.

The results of the other competitions will be in the November News.

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions continue on a Wednesday morning from 10.30am. Social tennis for all members will be on Saturday October 20th from 1.30pm.

Wimbledon Tickets. Please remember to opt in on the British Tennis Members page on the LTA website to continue to be eligible for the tickets. New members can register as BTM, go to the ITA website and register using the club as your place to play.

Further details of the club from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Harvest...?

At this time of year many will celebrate a Harvest Festival, these are times, rightly, when we give thanks for the providence of God and for all that the planet we inhabit affords us. This year we have been starkly reminded of the fragility of this world we call home. We froze in the spring battered by the Beast from the East, and we sweltered through a long and very hot summer, if we look further back we would remember that the autumn of 2017 was a very wet one. Why you may ask am I giving you a recap of the weather?

For many farmers the weather has made this year a challenging one. For sheep farmers the problems began in the autumn of 2017 when prolonged cold and damp affected ewe fertility. The snow and cold temperatures of the 'Beast from the East' arrived at lambing time and there were losses of new lambs and ewes as well as cattle resulting in cash flow problems with fewer lambs to sell in the autumn and higher prices for replacement ewes. The prolonged drought in some areas has meant that farmers are now feeding their livestock with forage made for the winter months as there isn't enough nutritious grass. Many will not have been able to produce as much silage as normal and this, coupled with early feeding, may well lead to shortages and higher prices. This may result in further problems when hay/silage stocks run out before the winter is over causing more stress and financial pressures.

In the arable sector, the cold spring meant that some crops were sown late and established crops had their growth affected. Many crops have being harvested early but lack of water meant that yields may be low. This should make us sit up straight and perhaps mutter under our breath 'Oh my' as we fully take on board the implications for us all. At this year's Lammas Service held at St. Leonard's Farlington we were asked to hold our farmers in prayer in these testing times when anxieties are high.

I am using this letter to ask a wider population to do the same, to pray for our farming community. We can, of course still give thanks for food but recognise the extra work and stress this year has caused and the fact that some of the effects will continue into next year and beyond. They are 'not out of the woods' and need our support and encouragement, they are after all our custodians of the land and they do a great job in providing food for our tables. The food for which we are grateful, so much so we celebrate with our annual Harvest Festivals – do celebrate, do give thanks; and praise God that we are blessed with what we have and ask for God's blessing on *all* those who play their part in our food production.

Blessings Rev Steve

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, October 4**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Family Fancy Dress Halloween Disco

All Families Welcome

Saturday 27th October 6.30-8.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Hot Food, Licensed Bar, Refreshments, Fancy Dress Competition, Games and Prizes

£3 per person or

£10.00 per family (based on 2 adults:2 children or 1 adult:3 children)
Tickets available from Angela Smedley (01904 468402)

No Unaccompanied Children Please

Leading <u>Your</u> Church into Growth An Invitation to Support Your Local Church and Local Community

Come to a sociable evening to hear about Leading *Your* Church into Growth. Find out how *you* can help grow *your* church in attendances and spirituality. We are working across our Benefice to share how we can ensure we have our village churches for very many years to come. We are meeting on **Thursday, October 4th at 6.30pm – 9.00pm** at **Stillington Village Hall** and supper will be provided. Everyone is welcome – regular churchgoers, church supporters, people who just want to keep our own village churches. If you would like to come please let Jill or Neil Hodges know at <u>Jill.hodges57@btinternet.com</u> or 878595

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Good results for the 1st XI in the last few weeks of the season saw them move up to finish 5th in Galtres Division 3. Meanwhile, the 2nd XIs improved results in the second half of the season saw them move up to finish 8th in Galtres Division 4.

Given the difficulties with player availability throughout the season these are both creditable finishes.

The results up to the 15th September and individual performances are listed below:

18th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 5 wkts. Huby 101 all out (Ian Bews 3-25, Matt Maltby 3-34); Sheriff Hutton 102-5 Sheriff Hutton II lost by 1 wkt. Sheriff Hutton II 203 all out (Neil Fairweather 84, Vince Coan 48, Alex Cleghorn 37; Huby II 205-9 (Peter Standing 5-61)

25th August

Match Drawn. Wetherby 229-6 (Adnan Fazal 4-41); Sheriff Hutton 158-5 (Vince Coan 66 not out, Geoff Schofield 31 not out, Dave Hull 28)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 143 runs. Dringhouses II 277-9 (Joe Eynon 3-47, James Wood 3-89); Sheriff Hutton II 134 all out (Al Hammond 43)

1st September

Match Drawn. Sheriff Hutton 1st XI 260-5 (Dave Hull 135, Geoff Schofield 75 not out); New Earswick 1st XI 189-7 (Dave Hull 3-23)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 67 runs. Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 193-8 (Alex Cleghorn 77, Wayne Fawcett 46); Stillington 2nd XI 127 all out (Alex Cleghorn 4-14, Vince Coan 3-44)

8th September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v Thorp Arch & Boston Spa 2nd XI – Match Drawn – no play due to rain.

15th September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won – Match Conceded Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost – Match Conceded

Please Note: On Saturday 20th October the Jumblies Jumble Sale will be in aid of Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club. This is a great opportunity to raise funds to continue developing the clubs both on and off the field of play by maintaining the grounds, facilities and equipment. This enables both clubs to continue to provide excellent sporting amenities at the heart of Sheriff Hutton village.

If you are able to donate we need clothes, toys, books, shoes, household linen, jewellery and bric-a-brac. For help with delivery or collection please contact Margaret Frank on 01347 878729.

Many thanks in advance for your support.

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce **Neil & Sally Fairweather**

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

PHYSIOTHERAPY

ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



and Stores 01347 878 331 opening times :

Sheriff Hutton Post Office

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Pilates, Circuits **Swimming with Linzi**

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES

&

TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com

admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your

transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Spanish (Talk)

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhousevork.co.uk In-house Chef



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060



Flaxton **Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork** made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



M: 0772 769 4428

Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

2 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village Sch'l
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School	•		

Additional Activities in October

_	12.30pm	Pensioners' Luncheon Club re-starts in the Village Hall
-	7.30pm	Field Naturalists Rainbows to Diamonds in the Village Hall
4 th	9.30 - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
-	7.30pm	Ladies Group The British Red Cross in the Village Hall
12 th	10 - 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
	7.30pm	Parish Council meets in the Village Hall
	7.00pm	Friends of the Village Hall Murder Mystery Evening in the Village Hall
_	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room
17 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club in the Village Hall Do you know what's happening in
		your garden?
	2.00pm	Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room
_	7.30pm	Bowling Club BINGO in the Village Hall
-	2.00pm	Joint Cricket and Bowls Clubs Jumble sale in the Village Hall
	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room
25 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park
26 th	10 - 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
27 th	1.00 – 4.00pm	History Group – The Village and It's Personalities in the Village Hall
·	6.30 - 8.30pm	Play Area Halloween Disco in the Village Hall
29 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room
31 st	10.00am	Christmas Shoebox filling at the Methodist Church
	27 th	3 rd 7.30pm 4 th 9.30 – 11.30am 10 th 7.30pm 12 th 10 - 12 noon 7.30pm 7.30pm 13 th 7.00pm 15 th 2.00pm 17 th 7.30pm 20 th 2.00pm 20 th 2.00pm 25 th 9.30am 26 th 10 - 12 noon 27 th 1.00 - 4.00pm 6.30 - 8.30pm 29 th 2.00pm

Dates to Note

Nov	3 rd	2 -4.00pm	Playgroup sale of Kid's Stuff in the Village Hall
Nov	5th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
Nov	10th	1 – 4.00 pm	World War I centenary display in the Village Hall
Nov	11 th	2 – 4.00pm	World War I related concert in the Village Hall
Nov	14 th		Ladies Group Yorkshire Film Archives Show in the Village Hall
Nov	16th	7.30pm	Bowling Club BINGO in the Village Hall
Nov	27th	7.30pm	History Group – Remembrance in the Village Hall
Dec	7 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
Dec	8th	10 -12 noon	Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581), Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310) or Peter & Helen Bartlett (879160)

Items for the November Village News should reach the Editors by no later than October 18th